LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR MINUTES
May 2005

Gerry called the meeting to order with Lydia, Gretchen, Jose' and Sharon
in attendance. Bridgett Rohner was also present representing the
Extension office and the Leaders Council.

Council had thought some changes could be done in the premium book,
mainly defining the livestock issues a little better.

1. Horses were not defined as livestock and rabbits were

2. The Danish system needs better defined

3. All lambs must have scrapies tag

After hearing the issues we were able to let them know that those issues
had either been addressed or already fixed.

Jose' needs superintendents for Rabbit, Sheep, and Round Robin, she will
get information to Sharon by May 23",

When we have events at the grounds we will need to do a camper count to
insure proper payment.

Lydia had another $55.00 in donations.
HORSE CAMP WAS CANCELLED FOR 2005! :+(

Lydia just got ribbon information from the new company.

Gretchen spoke to Bob at Scott’s Tire %r é@/ﬁw/yvmw 01£ / &4‘%

Piper Farm Toys will let us know, Bob has been under the weather.

ADMISSION PRICES

It was decided that our prices need to be lower a bit, so the following will
be changed for this year.

Individual and senior rates will be lowered by $1.00

Senior passes will remain the same — (0 . O

Rv's in the tent area 22'feet and up with no hook ups will be $35.00



They would like to divide the horse barns for Herdsman ship also the Beef
bard\for inside and outside.

Premium points to be awarded for the barn that wins Herdsman ship.

The kids from Reardan High School have been asked to choose between
fair and sports. Sharon will send letter to school.

Boat storage for people that store longer will be charged accordingly
$9.00 per foot. Divided by # of months.

Cat barn roof needs to be completed soon

Karen from the Jazz festival wants to paint the bathrooms Sharon to get
the paint.

Jerry the Hypnotist will be at the fair for $1000.00 per day & 2 night
hotel stay.

Entertainment Warehouse is trying to create some older kids activities
will try to stay close to $6500.00.

The auction has requested a PA system for Sunday we will ask
Entertainment Warehouse and see if they can provide it.

Muriel Turner agreed to put the entertainment together for $175.00

We should have the opening ceremony in the evening on Thursday about
7pm and invite local and state dignitaries.

The church ladies will be baking our dessert for the dinner; we will be
serving it and will give the ladies .50 per dessert given out.

We are going to ask the Two Dudes to come and perform for the
Saturday night dance, we decided for crowd control and the ability to
charge for the dance we will have it in the auditorium both nights.
Charges suggested for the dance are as follow

$2.00 w/wrist band

$3.00 otherwise



Venders in the commercial building think we charge too much we will lower
it to 50.00 per booth space.

Sharon to send letter to "PR" are Northern Quest.

Gerry booked the rodeo clowns for $800.00 for the weekend, the
announcer and staff will remain the same this year

Sharon to hook up internet and Gretchen to call Shannon Calvert to help
get the page done.

Fosco wants a rodeo sign





